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2024 Summer Hyojeong Special Workshop for Youth General

The 2024 Summer Hyojeong Special Workshop for Youth General hosted by the True Parents of Heaven,
Earth and Humankind was held from June 24 to July 1 at the HJ Heaven and Earth CheonBo Training
Center's Chinhwa Education Building.

The general youth workshop was attended by 104 young adults and college students (including 3 new
members and 42 inactive members) and consisted of universal education on the 4 major topics for new
members and future generations (life course, Divine Principle, Blessing, career path), spiritual education,
experiencing heart culture, and settlement education for witnessing targets.

Kim Dong-yeon, Vice President of FFWPU-Korea, gave opening remarks explaining True Mother's
recent providence as the substantial Holy Spirit and only begotten Daughter, as well as True Parents'



vision.
He encouraged the participants to grow properly as children who inherit True Parents' heart.

The 7-night, 8-day Hyojeong Special Workshop for Youth General consisted of 16 lectures on life course,
4 lectures on Divine Principle, The Blessing education, Hyojeong Dream (career education), Chanyang
and songs of praise history, Cheonshim Won prayer meeting, education for parents of faith (witnessing),
cheerful sports day, praise prayer meeting, group heart sharing, and Hyojeong Talk Concert (testimonies).

2024 Summer Hyojeong Special Workshop for Youth Advanced

Following the general workshop, the 2024 Summer Hyojeong Special Workshop for Youth Advanced
hosted by the True Parents of Heaven, Earth and Humankind was held from July 5 to July 12 at the HJ
Heaven and Earth CheonBo Training Center's Chinhwa Education Building.

The advanced youth workshop for public office candidates was attended by 109 young adults and college
students (39 inactive members) and consisted of 17 lectures on life course (based on True Parents'
theory), Chanyang and songs of praise history, Cheonshim Won prayer meeting, special lectures by elder
seniors (Chairman Yang Chang-shik, Chairman Hwang Sun-jo), education for parents of faith
(witnessing), group heart sharing, Hyojeong Talk Concert (testimonies), and holy ground pilgrimage.

In his closing remarks, Kim Dong-yeon, Vice President of FFWPU-Korea, gave opening remarks,
explaining, "Let's become people who can proudly achieve results in front of the world. It's okay if there
are days when the concerns and determinations gained during the workshop waver. Like True Parents did,
let's keep pondering and resolving endlessly as we move forward. Thanks to True Parents' grace, the
Hyojeong Special Workshop is always open, so let's participate together when we need to contemplate
and make resolutions."

Meanwhile, many YSP lecturers participated in the 2024 Summer Hyojeong Special Workshop, making it
an opportunity to instill faith challenges and future dreams in the youth who are the key players of the
future generation.



